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PLAYING FIELD MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE 

 
MINUTES OF MEETING HELD VIRTUALLY AT 7PM ON WEDNESDAY 19 JULY 2021 

 
1. Attendance and apologies  

Present: Cllr Marie Hartley (Chair), Nigel Coe, Ben Utting (Cricket Club) and S. Kent (Parish Clerk) 
 
Apologies: were received from Mark Bobby and Tom Whichelow  
 
2. Declarations of Interest 

Marie Hartley declared an interest as a member of Winterton Cricket Club.  
 

3. Minutes of the Previous Meeting 

The minutes of the meeting held on 10 February 2021 were agreed and will be signed by the 
Chairman at a later date.   
  
4. Local Group Updates   

Ben Utting (CC) gave a brief update where there is six weeks left of the season with two Saturday 
teams. ECB changed their guidance so refreshments have not been offered. Changing room shave 
been open for the opposition. Changing rooms are allowed to be open but ECB advice is also 
followed. Some ladies’ games have been postponed. Under 9’s still has games to play.  
 
34 children have been seen to attend a training night with large numbers coming from the local 
area.  A bid submitted by the CC has been received of £1000 for youth equipment. Cllr Hartley 
added how the newsletter was a positive representation of the club and local sport in general.  
 
5. Playing Field Toilet and Changing Room Facilities  

Ben shared how the middle of the structure has required some structural repairs which has had a 
temporary fix. Toilet cleaning has increased in light of the covid which a volunteer has kindly 
undertaken.  Cllr Hartley raised the intention of working more closely with other clubs and 
organisation to work with identified ‘key partners’ however this would not hold the project moving 
forwards. Cllr Harley raised the question of replacement facilities for more people to use. 
Engagement event will be planned from September onwards.  
 
Cllr Hartley and the Clerk are working on a specification which will give ‘value of money’ for a ‘like 
for like’ and achievable replacement with costs identified by potential external funding.  This will be 
shared with the group and wider public before going out to tender. Health and well-being will be a 
priority and provision of facilities for the whole village is key.  
                                                                                                                                                

 6. Next Meeting – TBC  
 
The meeting closed at 8.11pm 
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